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MINUTES
PRESENT:
Donna Floyd (Chair), James Eyestone, Vicki Ferguson, Bruce King, Susan Lee, Jose Oliveira, Wayne Organ, Darlene Poe 
I.  Green Certified
Bruce announced that Buildings & Grounds and Automotive Services are now green business certified.  These are the only two departments in the district that have this certification.  The automotive class is the only class in the entire nation that is green business certified.  Bruce encouraged other departments to have this done.  It is free.  
II.  Middle College High School
Darlene recommended that Principal Hattie Smith meet with her staff to make sure that MCHS students leave the campus when school is over.  A lot of MCHS students are causing problems on campus, especially in the amphitheater.  There is no supervision.  
Plan of Action
Darlene will attend the next MCHS Advisory Committee meeting.
III.  Campus Safety at Night
Susan reported that a faculty member complained that she felt unsafe after her night class.  Jose said police staff have been reduced.  He distributed the police aide schedule.  In the past, there were five student aides in the evening but now there are only two or three.  One more aide may be added.  The police understand that people feel uneasy in the evening but most crimes on campus are committed during the day.  The police aides get off at 11:00 p.m. in the evening.  There are three officers and three aides during the day.  Bruce suggested that during the evening the aides be located at certain areas of campus so they can be found when needed, and more visible.  Jose said they are assigned to specific locations but they are often called for escort service and can’t stay in one spot.  Bruce suggested the police officer on duty be visible when classes are being dismissed.  The two pathways near the arboretum is an area that should be patrolled.  The creek area is a little scary at night, and while the music building is being remodeled, students are forced to use this path.
Darlene said last semester faculty were letting students stay until 10:30 or 11:00 p.m.  It’s very unsafe for her custodians.  People linger after their classes have ended.  Faculty sometimes let students back into the buildings after 10:00 p.m.  Donna asked for specific room numbers where this is happening from the custodial staff so it can be dealt with.  Darlene thought this should also be discussed at faculty meetings.  The evening program monitor, Jane Kincaid, has raised concerns about being here in the evening when it gets dark earlier.  She’d appreciate an aide or someone to walk with her at certain times of the evening.  She should contact police services, but Jane moves around a lot.  It would be difficult for the police to be with her all night.  She can always call police services if she feels uneasy.  Darlene feels the managers on evening duty should be more visible and help Jane.  
Susan asked Jose about the golf carts being used by people who just don’t want to walk.  Jose responded that if someone requests a cart, police services will try to accommodate them.  One of the carts is currently broken, and they break down a lot.  People get upset when the carts aren’t available.  Vicki added that Sue Abe is using her transportation chart and DSPS students are aware that the carts are not reserved for them.  Sue has let the students know they should use the DSPS van.  The DSPS students know they should give their schedules to the DSPS staff.  

Susan asked about non-disabled students using the carts.  A discussion ensued about the aides driving on campus in the carts in pairs.  The aides have been seen giving their friends rides.  It was felt that the aides should be split up.  Darlene would also like the aides to walk through the H-Bldg. where most of the vandalism occurs and lots of people hang out in that building.  Wayne asked about the safety monitor for the H-Bldg.  He was told that Mariles Magalong would be the one to ask about this now that the H-Bldg. is being used again.  
There was a lengthy discussion about leaving classrooms unlocked.  The aides have started locking the classrooms at 10:00 p.m.  Bruce said there will be new card keys for all buildings this year.  The card keys wouldn’t be for the classrooms, but the exterior doors of the buildings.  Wayne thought there should be a list of priorities for getting the card keys.

Plans of Action
1. Campus safety will be on the Council of Chairs agenda and Jose Oliveira will be invited.
2. The LA-Bldg. will be the first building to get the new card keys and police services should make sure the classrooms in that building are locked each day.
3. Divisions will announce to their staff that the LA-Bldg. will be locked from 3:00 – 6:00 p.m. each day.  If staff don’t have a key, they should request one through their manager.
4. Campus safety will be discussed at the next Operations Council meeting.
The meeting adjourned at 10:00 a.m.
Minutes Recorded by Mary Healy
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